
Kangaroo Hoppet 2024 Cancelled 
 
The decision to cancel the 2024 Kangaroo Hoppet was made 
on 14 August due to rapidly deteriorating snow conditions on 
the course, combined with a weather forecast of warm 
temperatures and rain in the next ten days.  

While there was still good skiing in sections of the Heathy Spur 
and Mt McKay/Pretty Valley areas at higher altitude around 
Falls Creek, snow conditions on the lower trails in Sun Valley, 
the Dam Wall, and along the Bogong High Plains Road meant 
that it was not possible to host an event on the scale of the 
Kangaroo Hoppet with skiers from twenty one nations spread 
across five continents represented on the start list. Austria, 
Canada, Czech Republic, Finland, United Kingdom, Germany, 
Hungary, Ireland, Iceland, Italy, Japan, Malaysia, Netherlands, 
Norway, Poland, South Africa, Slovenia, Switzerland, Sweden, 
the USA and, of course, Australia. 

We look forward to welcoming you to the next Kangaroo 
Hoppet on 23rd August 2025 – that Fourth Saturday in August 
when the Cross Country Ski World Comes to Falls Creek. 
 


